
ST. MARY’S CHURCH 
TREASURER’S REPORT 5/31/2016 
 
The financial statements were reviewed at the Finance Commission meeting on June 9, 2016.  For the five 
months ended 5/31/2016, Pledge and loose offering income accounts were about $6,700 above their 
balances at the same time in 2015 and slightly ahead of budget.  Most expense accounts are in line with or 
better than budget.  The commission is working on an analysis of income and expense accounts and 
starting a draft of a 2017 budget. 
 
Pledges plus Loose Offering through 5/31/2016 are about 1.2% ahead of budget and about $6,700 (7%) 
ahead of 2015.  Monthly “Pledge and Plate” collections for 2015 and through 5/31/2016: 
 Jan Feb Mar Apr May Jun Jul Aug Sep Oct Nov Dec Totals 
Pledge   
2016 17,494 21,483 19,980 18,122 18,300          95,378 
2015 18,904 15,948 16,616 21,613 16,928 19,825 16,964 15,222 20,343 15,381 19,995 22.642 197,739 
Plate 
2016 1,776 628 2,578 977 1654          7,731 
2015 726 788    731 3,601 563 379 373 481 605 489    901  3734   9,915 
 
Other income:  Facilities Use donations continue to be ahead of budget. Thrift Shop sales are slightly 
behind 2015’s total.  Gravelot sales are not predictable and just slightly behind budget. 
  
Personnel Expenses – Overall Personnel Expenses are as expected, below budget at this point, though that 
difference will narrow as the new Assistant to the Rector will be on board for the second half of the year.   
 
Property –  

Maintenance of Buildings – Expenses are slightly above budget primarily due to addition cleaning 
service costs while we were in the process of seeking a new sexton and the timing of payment for 
one-time repairs. 
Maintenance of Grounds – The monthly contract cost for mowing and general grounds care is 
$4,870.  We are thankful for the milder winter, and snowplowing/sanding costs, at $3,280, were a 
quarter of what they were at this time a year ago.  Total expenses are about $7,000 below the 
budget for 5/12 of the year as there were no expenses paid in addition to the monthly contract. 

 
Utilities - Utilities continue to be over-budget, though the difference has narrowed ($5,150 thru May vs. 
$6,500 thru April).  We continue to monitor usage in the various buildings and look for ways to trim costs. 
 
Restricted Donations – include the following as of April 30, 2016 (amounts are rounded): 

• $5,000 donation Baptismal Font in St. George’s Chapel and worship vestments  
• $12,000 for Stained Glass repairs 
• $20,900 carried forward from 2015 for Stained Glass repairs 
• $4,300 carried forward from 2015 for Church expenses or repairs 
• $6,800 carried forward for New Parish House 

Restricted Expenditures – Included are $1,724 to complete the Gibbs House window replacements, 
$10,000 Tuck Fund scholarships, and payment of the first one-third ($10,200) of the cost of the Church 
stained glass windows repairs. 
 
Endowment – The investment account showed good increases for March, April, and May 2016, after the 
sharp market losses in January and a relatively flat February.  At May 31, the account balance was about 
$90,500 higher than 12/31/2015.  We resumed a monthly draw of in June starting at $30,000 per month. 










